

Kwasi Gee

Dean of Students
Patrick Henry Middle School
17340 San Jose St.
Granada Hills, CA 91340
kkg0663@lausd.net
(818)832-3877

4/29/2024

Mark Winkler

Dear Mark Winkler and the Outstanding Future Leaders Team,

I hope this letter finds you well. On behalf of the entire faculty and administration of Patrick Henry Middle School, I wanted to take a moment to express our deepest gratitude for the invaluable support and guidance you have provided to our students.

In particular, I wanted to extend our sincerest appreciation for the exceptional counseling groups led by Gavin and Stephanie. Their dedication and commitment have truly made a profound impact on the lives of our students. Through their tireless efforts, they have created a safe and nurturing environment where our students feel heard, supported, and empowered to make positive choices. The positive transformation our students are making is a testament to the impactful work being done by Gavin, Stephanie, and your entire team.

We have witnessed remarkable growth among our students who have participated in these counseling groups. Many have made the courageous decision to abandon at-risk behaviors such as alcohol use and vaping, opting instead for healthier alternatives. This transformation is a testament to the effectiveness of the counseling programs you have implemented.

Moreover, we are incredibly grateful for the alternatives to suspending students that you have offered our school. By providing meaningful interventions and support systems, you have not only helped our students stay on track academically but also fostered a sense of community and belonging within our school.

Your unwavering dedication to the well-being of our students has not gone unnoticed, and we are truly blessed to have you as partners in education. Thank you for your continued support, collaboration, and commitment to making a positive difference in the lives of our students.

With heartfelt appreciation,

Kwasi Gee